
 

If you have been near the museum this past 

few months, it would be hard to tell there 

was much going on beyond the CLOSED 

sign on the door and the dearth of cars in 

the parking lot. However, appearances belie 

the truth that the museum has been a bee-

hive of activity with staff, students, tempo-

rary workers and volunteers all beavering 

away to complete the task that the board 

has set for them. 
In short, we are pulling out every single arti-

fact that the museum owns, examining it, 

documenting and cataloging it, and then 

tucking it away safely to await final disposi-

tion.  
We have installed some new computer sys-

tems to replace the aged systems that were 

only one blip away from failure, particularly 

our main server with all of our collection 

data on it. We moved the data to a new sys-

tem and we have been updating and confirm-

ing the information there so we can have 

excellent and complete records of our col-

lection. We have even managed to find some 

artifacts that we had no idea we had as they 

had been buried in storage and hidden from 

sight for many years. 
The end result of this activity is that we are 

going to know a lot more about the collec-

tion that we have and we will also have the 

gallery space to display this material. In fact, 

we expect to have FOUR  new galleries 

open to the public and new exhibits when 

we reopen. 
As you can imagine, this activity has come at 

the expense of a great deal of work. Rooms 

that have not been accessible for many years 

have been cleaned out and are being pre-

pared to hold new exhibits. As a result of 

examining every artifact, we have learned a 

lot more than we ever knew about our col-

lection.  
I can tell you that the museum is not a neat 

and organized place right now as the main 

floor has material scattered everywhere. 

Some of it is awaiting disposal, some is being 

sent to other cultural institutions, and much 

is awaiting evaluation for eventual disposi-

tion.   
What was the office is now a staging area 

holding many boxes that are to be examined, 

cleaned, and cataloged. The òmetalõ room is 

now empty and we are doing some cleanup 

work and repair on the chimney in the 

room. The ôlarge artifact roomõ has mostly 

been emptied and much of the material there 

has been examined and cataloged. 
What was the gift shop is a scene of chaos 

filled with material awaiting disposal and dis-

position.  

Does anyone have use for a suit of armour? 
In the large exhibit gallery we have set up 

two assembly lines to go through everything 

in the museum. Objects are brought to the 

staging area from storage or from old galler-

ies and then it is brought into the main gal-

lery to be cleaned, examined, and catalogued. 
Some of this material is then put in tempo-

rary storage, some is disposed of, and some 

is offered to other museums or cultural or-

ganizations. 
The following few pages will show you some 

of the work that has been going on over the 

past few months.  

From the Presidentõs Desk 
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The following few pages will give you some idea of what has been happening at the 

museum for the past few months. It will give you a sense of the scale of the task we 

have taken on and why we had to close the museum to accomplish our task. 
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The ôInfamous Metal 

Roomõ  
This room is located directly 

over the room that was used 

as the office. As you can see 

from this shot, the room was 

filled with tonnes of metal 
artifacts that were putting 

strain on the building and were 

probably responsible for 

cracks appearing in the ceiling 

of the room below.  
The room was emptied and 

the artifacts have been inven-

toried, cleaned and put into 

storage in the basement of the 

building.  
We will be going over each 

item to determine its function 

and provenance and removing 

any items that do not fit our 

collection. 

The New Gallery!  
With the relocation of the 
metal artifacts into the base-

ment, we suddenly have a 

new gallery available for the 

display of many artifacts that 

have not seem the light of day 

for decades.  
It was interesting discovering 
the fine room that was ex-

posed when the storage racks 

were romoved.  
The fireplace is in quite bad 

disrepair and will require 

some work, but in the mean-

time, we are going to remove 

the debris from the firebox 
and replace the fine metal 

cover that was with the fire-

place. As well, there will be 

some repairs needed to the 

plaster and wallpaper in the 

months to come as funds 

become available. 
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Gift Shop Chaos  
Even the gift shop has not been 

spared the chaos of this pro-

cess. Many items have been 

placed here prior to being 

disposed of. Not everything in 

this photo is heading for dis-

posal, but it is a convenient 

area to store material while a 

determination of final disposal 

is made.  
There are many items that are 

no longer needed such as the 

large desk in the corner. We 

are looking for a good home 

for it before it goes to the 

dumpster. 
We are still considering what 

to do with this space. Former-

ly, it was a small gallery, but we 

are considering using the space 

for a small tearoom. That de-

termination will be made at the 

end of the current process. 

Storage Wars!  
The biggest problem the museum has is too 

much stuff and too little storage. We are 

cramming artifacts into any available space. In 

this picture, staff are reorganizing the former 

ôceramicsõ room to better utilize the space.  

Not only will it still contain all the ceramics 

that we have in storage, but we hope to put 

other items in this room as well.  
With the opening of 4 new galleries, we hope 

to have many artifacts on display to the public 

that have not seen the light of day for genera-

tions. 
Inevitably, this means that there is a lot of ma-

terial that will have to go. Staff are examining 

every artifact in the building with an eye to de-

termine whether or not it fits with our mis-

sion and if it has a known provenance. The 

end result will be a better, more focused col-

lection that will better tell the stories of our 

community. 


